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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 18th March 2014  
     Present




Rev Law                          Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mr. R. Piper   



Mr. A. Sadleir

1392.  Apologies.

    
Apologies were received from Mrs. H. Boot-Handford due to prior engagement and Mr. R. 

Leithall due to holiday.
1393. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr. Lamb proposed a motion That Committee go into part two, seconded by Mr. Benson.

As the discussions were with regards to staff issues the Clerk left the room.

Mr. Lamb proposed a motion that committee come out of part two.

The Clerk returned.
The Chairman of F. & G. P. confirmed that the Clerk is allowed to carry ten days leave forward into 2014/15.

From 1st April 2014 the Clerk will move to scale 23 as per her contract.

2. Mr. Benson reported on the meeting of the Community Plan Group. The principal has been agreed by the group to move forward and commence work on a Neighbourhood Plan.

Mr. Lamb explained that the Parish Council will be responsible for applying to West Devon planning authority to amend the designation from Community Plan to a Neighbourhood Plan, so the next move would be to make the group a sub-committee of F. & G. P. The work required will be undertaken by the existing individual group, and a representative will report back to F. & G. P. on their progress. If Mr. Benson is in agreement would he produce two or three paragraphs with a structure plan for F. & G. P. to accept them as a formal sub-committee of F. & G. P.?
Further discussions took place. Mr. Lamb; well done to all involved. 

  (b)
The Clerk has received an email regards the use of Ordnance Survey Mapping for the 
Neighbourhood Plan. Mr. Benson stated that the Parish Council needs to sign up to the Public Sector Mapping Agreement in their own right. Mr. Lamb proposed that this be undertaken, seconded by Rev. Law.
1394. Minutes of the meeting held on the 18th February and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1341(3) Regards the seats at Weir Quay. Mr. Benson has had a look at the seats 

The solid wood bench he thinks is AONB’s but the concrete plinth is dangerous as it has been undermined. The other seat along from Weir Quay Cottage may be Parish Council’s, it has a crack across the arm.
Minute 1341 (4) The Clerk stated that she will have to put two applications in for the grants 

for the War Memorials. The next round of grants will be announced by May 31st.
Minute 1346 Application for TAP Funding for the three defibrillators Mr. Lamb confirmed 

that this had been agreed at the last Southern Links meeting. The monies will be paid into the Council account. Authorise the Clerk under Mrs. Boot-Handford’s instructions to purchase the units and arrange for collection by Dartmoor Forest and Buckland Monachorum Parish Council.
          Minute 1348 (2) Beregen Change of Charitable Objects, they are going ahead and informing 

the changes to the Charity Commission and Companies House.
1395.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for March in the sum of £3,199.50 for payment.
 Mr. Piper proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1396. Financial Statements 
The Clerk presented the financial statements for March, there is a problem with the financial sheet for February Clerk to correct and re-issue.
Mr. Lamb proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr. Piper.
1397. Financial Regulations up date and approval.
Mr. Lamb has checked the Financial Regulations for any changes; he cannot see any reason to change the existing unless any member of council present has any input.
Mr. Lamb proposed adoption of our Financial Regulations, seconded by Mr. Sadleir.

1398. Correspondence.
(1) Mrs. L. A. Smith Bere Ferrers Community Shop.
“Further to my recent letter re a contribution from the Parish Council towards 
qualifying in a first Aid Course. The cost of the course is £20 per person plus Vat. It 
is being run by Ann and Roger Hine of Triangle Training Ltd. The course will hopefully be attended by five people from Bere Ferrers and three from Bere Alston. It is felt that it would be an advantage to the Saturday Community Shop to have someone in attendance who is suitably qualified in First Aid, and also an advantage to the Old Plough, Bere Ferrers.
The Saturday Community Shop have also been approached, and agreed to give a 

donation for this course”.
Discussions took place. Mr. Benson proposed a donation of £100.00, towards the cost of enabling eight people to undertake the First Aid course, names of those attending to be forwarded to Council, seconded by Mr. Piper.

Would these people be available for assistance in the community at any other events?
The Rev Law declared an interest in the next piece of correspondence and handed the Chair to the Vice Chairman Mr. Piper.

(2) Mr. P. Dennis Ref Plus Carbon Graphite Mat.
“I write to ask if the Council will kindly consider sponsoring the Standard Plus 115 x 180 Carbon Graphite Mat, which is situated in the main entrance of the Parish Hall for a further 12 month. 

If you recall, discussions some 12 months ago, when the hall floor had been renovated, it was very slippery when parishioners walked into the hall with wet shoes, therefore the Council agreed to sponsor one mat to rectify the situation and over the past 12 months this mat has been very effective in two ways 

a) Re-solving the problem of the floor becoming wet from parishioners footwear and 

b) Helping to protect the floor and maintaining the surface. 

I am sure you will agree this mat has provided excellent “value for money” over the past year, therefore I ask if the Council will continue their sponsorship of this mat for a further year at the cost of £146.15.
Mr. Piper proposed that Council sponsors the mat for a further 12 months, seconded by Mr. Sadleir.

The Rev: Law resumed the Chair.
3. Emma Newbold Memorial Seat on Bere Ferrers Quay.

I wonder if you might be able to help or advice the direction for me.

My family and I would very much like to do something in memory of our Nan & Granddad, Flo & Fred Friend, who had lived together in Ingleside, Bere Ferrers since their marriage 70+ years ago.  This is also where my father, James Friend, was born and bought up.

Unfortunately Flo passed away in November aged 102, and when we were down in December for her funeral I noticed on the key that the bench at the water’s edge is broken. So I thought it would be fitting to buy a new bench in memory of them both.  I have so many happy memories of either one or both of them sitting for hours on those benches whilst I, Ruth & Paul did crabbing over the side.

Is this something the Parish council would support?

Clerk to contact W.D.B.C as they are responsible for the Quay.
(4)W.D.B.C. News Release. 
Recycling hero gets a Thank You

A West Devon teacher who inspired her pupils to campaign against plastic waste and carry out litter picks in their local area has been recognised for her efforts.

Emma Goodwin, who teaches Year Four children at Okehampton Primary School, was named runner up in the School Recycling Hero (Adult) category of this year’s Recycle Devon Thank You awards.

She was nominated by her sister after a classroom project on sustainability and the seas inspired her pupils to write letters to the local mayor and others about the damage plastic litter can cause to the environment.

Emma went on to help the children organise two litter picks around Okehampton and produce a campaign display for a local supermarket.

She also runs an after-school club called ‘Wildlife Warriors’ which helps pupils to get more involved with protecting the natural environment.

Emma said: “I'm delighted to receive a reward for the environmental learning activities I provide at school.

“Inspiring and motivating children to have a love of the world around them, and make a positive difference to the local and global environment, is one of the most rewarding aspects of my job as a teacher.”

The Recycle Devon Thank You Awards are now in their second year and were created to recognise unsung recycling heroes across the county. 

Recycle Devon works in partnership with West Devon Borough Council to promote waste reduction, recycling and reuse across the local area.   

Emma was presented with a trophy made of recycled glass. 
(5) W.D.C.V.S. West Devon Communities Coming Together-putting ideas into action Bridestow 

Village Hall 3rd April 2014 7-9pm.
Have an idea for your community but don’t know where to go with it and would like someone to discuss your ideas with?

Want to get a local project off the ground but need skills in marketing, fundraising, project management or something else?

Local communities are often the best place to get things done, starting with sharing skills and information. West Devon CVS in partnership with West Devon Borough Council and the Community Council for Devon are bringing together communities with organisations and people that can support their specific needs. This £FREE event is open to parish council members, voluntary and community groups as well as individuals in communities who want to make a difference. There will be a short presentation followed by an opportunity to think about what your community needs, information on where to go and who to speak to about putting your ideas into action.
(6)D.C.C. Community News roundup March.

	Devon approves budget savings and first council tax rise in four years

Devon County Council has approved a budget calling for nearly £28 million of savings in its spending for the next year.

The Council also backed a council tax rise for the first time in four years to prevent even tougher cuts in hard-pressed services.
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School leaders in Devon renewing campaign for fair funding for education

Devon County Council’s Cabinet Member for Schools, Will Mumford, and the chairman of the Devon Association of Primary Heads, Martyn Boxall, have written to Education Secretary, Michael Gove asking him to speed up his consultation on fair funding for schools
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Pothole repair teams tripled

The number of teams dealing with pothole safety defect repairs has increased from 13 to 34, with an extra 52 staff tackling the problem. 

Report a pothole online
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Spring into action to evolve your commute

With the arrival of Spring, the County Council is issuing a reminder of its “evolve your commute” campaign. Residents are being urged to try an alternative to driving to work or study, whether it is walking, cycling, public transport, or car sharing




(7) DALC Newsletter March.

WW1 Memorial Grants allocated
The Devon Remembers WW1 memorial grant panel met on 25th February, and were very pleased to see 14 very interesting applications for help towards restoration projects.
One thing that stood out from the applications was that the memorials are a valued part of the community, and will form the focus of commemoration events taking place over the next four years. The PCC at Upton Pyne wanted their memorial to look its best when they will host the embroidered banner visits the village on its tour of Devon, where there will be ceremony attended by the Bishop of Exeter. The memorial at Bradninch will also form the focus of a community exhibition. This memorial commemorates the fallen from both the army and the navy and there was clearly some very interesting research being undertaken into the stories that lie behind the names.
It was excellent to see such a variety of memorials being restored – from stone crosses and obelisks, to a stone seat or church clock. The nature of the projects was also varied – from minor works such as replacing worn lettering to more major work such replacement of railings or adding steps to aid safe access to the memorial. All these works, minor or major, will keep memorials in good order well into the future and the Panel was pleased to support the whole range of projects.
The Panel look forward to seeing the next set of applications following the deadline for the second round of grants, which is on 31st May. They are also pleased to be able to consider smaller applications for this round, so communities are welcome to apply for amounts less than the previous minimum of £750. Applicants still need to find 25% of the cost of their projects. 
More funding to support WW1 commemorations
The Heritage Lottery Fund has funds available to support communities wishing to mark the centenary of the First World War through its programme First World War: then and now. Go to the website www.hlf.org.uk – Pick a Programme – First World War: then and now for further details.
Public Libraries: what do you think?
The Department for Culture, Media and Sport and the Department for Communities and Local Government has jointly commissioned William Sieghart to produce an independent report considering the current structure and role of public libraries, including community libraries, in England as well as identifying any opportunities for future delivery.
William is supported by an Advisory Panel. Interested parties are invited to submit evidence to help inform their considerations, on the following areas.
What are the core principles of a public library service into the future? Is the current delivery of the public library service the most comprehensive and efficient? What is the role of community libraries in the delivery of a library offer?
To submit evidence to the Panel, email Library-secretariat@culture.gsi.gov.uk before 5pm on Friday 21 March 2014. Alternatively written submissions can be sent to:
Library Secretariat Department for Culture, Media and Sport 4th Floor 100 Parliament Street London SW1A 2BQ
Royal Garden Parties 2014
Very many thanks to all those who sent in their nominations to be put in the "hat" for a Garden Party Invitation.
The following councils were drawn from the hat, and their nominees will be receiving invitations direct from Buckingham Palace – we wish them all the best and hope they have a lovely and memorable day:
Ipplepen Parish Council, Iddesleigh Parish Council, Barnstaple Town Council and Bishops Clyst Parish Council.
 (8)Information. D.C.C. Emergency Management. Newsletter of the County Emergency Planning 

     Service.
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.17pm

Signed this 25th day of March 2014
Chairman……………………………….
